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Quote of the month 

“Service to others is 

the rent you pay for 

a room here on 

earth” 

Mohammed Ali 

1st Edition 

In this issue: 

• Volunteers safety 

• 9th hole pond project 
update 

• The month ahead 

• Our new sponsors 

• We need you 

• Our social media 

Wenvoe Castle Golf Club Volunteers Group 

2nd Newsletter 
Welcome to the 2nd edition of the19th hole, Wenvoe 

Castle Golf Club Volunteers newsletter. Our first month 

was quite productive, we conducted a detailed survey of 

the front 9 holes and we made a start clearing the dead 

tree from the 9th hole pond, as well as leveling the 

parking area for the practice hole. For the month ahead 

we plan on clearing all the debris from the front 9 holes 

and general tiding up of some of the areas that have 

overgrowth. We have also secured some associated 

sponsors, With the good weather finally now here now is 

the time to get out and about around the course. 

Kind Regards Kevin Reaney  

Volunteer Group 

Volunteers are the beating heart of every 

golf club in the land and are crucial for the 

continued success of any golf club.  

Volunteer Newsletter 



VOLUNTEERS SAFTEY 

We would like to reassure any members who have concerns about the safety of 

volunteers working on the course, we take this very seriously and we have enough PPE 

(personal protective equipment) for up to 10 simultaneous volunteers, this includes 

Hard hat, hi vis vest, eye protection and gloves. Prior to any work being carried out a full 

risk assessment and method statement is conducted. Before the work a safety briefing 

is conducted and includes emergency contact numbers and first aiders details.  



9th HOLE POND PROJECT UPDATE 

“We have made a start” we managed to remove and chop up 3 big bags of dead tree from 

the 9th hole pond, we have one more day planned and the job should be done. It just goes 

to prove anyone who says it cant be done has not thought hard enough about how it can 

be done !. must take this opportunity to thank Mr Maldwyn Hopkin from the Penarth RNLI 

for his expertise on how to safely winch the debris from the pond and also long standing 

member Mr Geoffrey Williams who without his assistance we could have not achieved so 

much on the day. On the following morning with the aid of my son Connor we levelled the 

pile of scalping's at the entrance to the bridge so two cars can now park safely for use of 

the practice hole. 



THE MONTH AHEAD 

This month we will be focusing on clearing any debris that has been left lying around 

the golf course, here are a few photos of the type of material, if you spot anything else 

that you think needs attention please do not hesitate to contact myself, its our golf 

course and every pair of hands and every minute spent will make a difference.  



We now have two sponsors for the 19th hole newsletter, the first is an 

excellent local construction company called REX Construction Solution's Ltd 

and the other is Eden Florists. Both companies have given their support and 

commitment to a long term relationship with Wenvoe Castle Golf Club, This 

month we focus on REX Construction. 

We are also looking to increase sponsorship so if any members 

receiving this newsletter would like to sponsor us for advertising 

space or know of anyone who would be interested please contact us. 



REX Construction Building Solutions 

For a full range of all building services & maintenance 

You dream it we build it 

As a well-established builder in South Wales we like to get to know our clients by 

spending time with them to discuss what their project requirements are before we 

give a detailed quotation. Understanding what your requirements and budget are is 

vital for us to fulfil your dreams and expectations. Here at Rex Construction we take 

pride in making your project dreams come true. As a local company we are very 

proud to sponsor this volunteers newsletter and to be associated with Wenvoe Castle 

Golf Club and I would personally like to offer our services to members. Here are a few 

of our projects over the last few months.  

Kind regards Rob Turner  Managing Director 

Website 

https://www.rexconstruction.co.uk/ 

Twitter 

https://twitter.com/rexconstructuk 

Instagram 

https://www.instagram.com/

rexconstructionservicesltd/ 

For any building services please give us a call on 07557 952095 

https://www.rexconstruction.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/rexconstructuk
https://www.instagram.com/rexconstructionservicesltd/
https://www.instagram.com/rexconstructionservicesltd/


We need your help 

We are looking for volunteers to help out in one or two painting and 

wallpapering jobs within the clubhouse, if you are interested please 

message me on 07537 121968 or email wgcvolunteers@gmail.com 

 

The Castle suite toilets and entrance need a freshen up as well as a few 

bits of wallpapering and a little bit of a tidy up in the lounge area. If you 

have a painting skills and or wallpaper hanging please get in touch as 

soon as possible. 

mailto:wgcvolunteers@gmail.com


WE HAVE OUR OWN SOCIAL MEDIA 

We now have our own volunteer's social media to keep everyone updated 

about all the good work we are doing around the course and estate.  

Check out the links below and feel free to comment. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/wcgcvolunteers 

 

https://twitter.com/GolfWenvoe 

https://www.instagram.com/wenvoecastlegolfclubvolunteers/ 

https://www.facebook.com/wcgcvolunteers
https://www.facebook.com/wcgcvolunteers
https://www.instagram.com/wenvoecastlegolfclubvolunteers/
https://twitter.com/GolfWenvoe
https://twitter.com/GolfWenvoe
https://www.instagram.com/wenvoecastlegolfclubvolunteers/


As I mentioned above we need your help and ideas, so here are a few 

ways to contact us. 

By mobile on 07537 1211968 please feel free to phone during the working 

day or send a text. 

Or by email to wgcvolunteers@gmail.com 

We hope you found this months newsletter interesting and we value your 

opinion very much, please feel free to contact us with any suggestions 

and if you wish to get involved in any way. Together we can make 

Wenvoe Castle Golf Cub the best golf club in the area and bring back the 

wow factor ! 

mailto:wgcvolunteers@gmail.com

